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NOTICE

Publication of any unusual sightings of birds in the Field Notes or Briefs for the Files
does not imply that these reports have been accepted into the official Checklist of
Birds records for either North or South Carolina. Decisions regarding the official
Checklists are made by the respective State Records Committees and will be reported
upon periodically in THE CHAT.
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HARRY E. LEGRAND, JR.	 NATHAN W. DIAS
N.C. Natural Heritage Program

	
1642 McClain Street

P. O. Box 27687
	

Charleston, SC 29407
Raleigh, NC 27611

The Atlantic Puffin (Fratercula arctica) has been found to be a regular winter
resident in waters off southeastern Virginia in recent years. Brian Patteson (pers.
comm.) has found the species on six pelagic trips east of Virginia Beach, VA, from
1991-94; his dates range from 2 February to 6 March, with a peak of 32 birds on
15 February 1992. Despite thise records being within 30 miles of North Carolina
waters, until 1993 there were no records of the puffin for North Carolina. This paper
documents two records of the Atlantic Puffin in North Carolina waters.

At least 20 observers, including the junior author, saw a puffin in alternate
plumage on the unseasonable date of 14 August 1993, between Oregon Inlet and the
Gulf Stream. The bird was seen primarily in flight, at distances as close as 40 yards,
for at least four minutes. The puffin was a plump, football-shaped bird that was dark
above and light below, with a brightly-colored bill. Its belly and breast were white,
whereas the back, wings, and crown were black. The bird had a dark collar around its
neck, a dark crown, and a white face. Its bill was still brightly colored, with yellow
separating the orange outer bill from what appeared as a gray area.

Approximately 15 observers, including the senior author, saw a puffin in basic
plumage on 18 February 1995. The observation was made in the vicinity of 'The
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Cigar", an underwater ridge perhaps 25 miles east of northern Currituck Banks, just
a few miles south of the Virginia line. The bird was spotted in the water, about 75
yards from the boat. It was viewed in the water for about a minute before it flew off.
The stocky body, with the yead seemingly one-third the size of the body, was
immediately apparent. This individual was mostly dark on the body, with a large
round or elliptical dusky patch covering the side of the head that contrasted with the
blackish plumage. The huge triangular bill merged with the head. The distal portion
of the bill had some dingy red or orange color, but most of the bill was dark.

Neither of these puffins was photographed. Thus, the species has been placed on
the Provisional List for North Carolina (North Carolina Bird Records Committee,
Chat p. 86 this issue).
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